
 

 

STAFF REPORT 

MEETING DATE: April 26, 2023 

PRESENTER: Jerry Jones, City Engineer 

SUBJECT: Resolution Initiating Proceedings for the Annual Levy of Assessments for Landscape 
and Lighting District No. 1 (JJ) 

RECOMMENDATION: Council by motion adopt resolution to initiate proceedings for the 
annual levy of assessments for Landscape and Lighting District No. 1 and authorize the City 
Engineer to file his annual report. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
The Landscape and Lighting District (LLD) No. 1 maintains public landscaping in median islands 
and landscape strips along major streets. The revenue from the district also pays for street 
lighting costs for areas within the LLD. All new developments are annexed into the LLD and 
charged an annual assessment that is collected with property taxes. There are currently 13 sub-
areas within the LLD.  
 
This is the first of three actions by Council required by State law for the levy of the annual 
assessments. Following this action, the City Engineer will prepare a report, detailing the 
proposed assessments, that will be submitted to the Council for review and approval. The next 
action required by Council will be the approval of the resolution of intention to levy and collect 
the annual assessments, which will set the date for the public hearing required prior to the 
confirmation of assessments. The final step in the process is for Council to conduct the required 
public hearing, receive any testimony, and confirm the annual assessments. The assessment 
roll is then submitted to the County Assessor for inclusion on the property owner’s tax bill. No 
new annexations took place this past year. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
The annual assessments from the LLD are used for maintenance of public landscaping and 
street lighting. Last year the total assessments were $355,503.98. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
A. Resolution 
 


